
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Dear Resident, 
 
It has been brought to the attention of the Police and Telford and Wrekin Council that damage 
has been caused to the green space off the public footpath from Sandal Close on to the playing 
field. The area is also accessible from Warwick Way / Hedingham Road (w3w 
blush.bench.delivers). Though this land belongs to Telford and Wrekin Council it is accessible 
by the public for recreational use. 
 
Concerned residents have raised the issue that the wooded area has recently been deliberately 
altered and damaged. This has been confirmed by Telford and Wrekin Council who are taking 
steps to monitor for any further activity. There will also be an increase in Police patrols in the 
area. 
 
The damage caused has altered the landscape, with holes and hills being added to produce 
bike jumps, and trees have sustained severe damage with stripped bark and sawn off branches. 
As you are no doubt aware this wooded area is established and such damage risks the trees 
needing to be cut back or removed if they become diseased or unsafe. This is unacceptable 
and upsetting for many residents. 
 
While The Police and Council do not wish to deter persons from enjoying the area we do wish to 
remind residents that this kind of activity and damage amounts to a criminal offence. The tools 
being used to cause the damage could be dangerous or, in the case of knives, illegal. This is 
particularly concerning given there are indications the damage has been caused by children. 
 
We would like to point residents towards the many areas around Hadley and Leegomery 
already set up for bike trails and recreation. There are several parks in the area with play 
equipment and a BMX track adjacent to Millstream Way. Apley Woods is also within the locality 
with many beautiful trails to enjoy. With the Summer Holidays approaching please keep a look 
out on the Council Website for the Urban Games available in this area if you have any school 
age children in your household. This is free and very varied, please see the advert below. 
 
If you witness these activities, please report them via the online or 101 systems and remember 
we are available to you on the below email.  
 
You can also see us in person at our Police Surgery on Thursday 19th June on the playing field 
at the end of Hedingham Road between 16:30 and 18:30.  We will also have bike marking and 
smartwater packs available. 
 



 

 

 

We ask that you report any incidents to Hadley & Leegomery Safer Neighbourhood Team via 
email hl.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk or in an emergency please call 999.  

 

 

Please sign up to Neighbourhood Matters to receive updates regarding your local area. 
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